
The San Mateo County 
Child Abuse Prevention Council 

The San Mateo County Child Abuse Prevention Council (CAPC) is an independent collaborative mandated by the California State Welfare and 
Institutions Code 18967. CAPC functions as an advisory, advocacy and education board.  A copy of the CAPC agenda is available for review at 
the Hall of Justice and Records, 400 County Center, Redwood City, CA 94063. The Hall of Justice and Records is open Monday through Friday, 
8:00 am to 5:00 pm. 

Minutes:  May 15, 2023 
Call to Order:  10:49 a.m. 
Present: Supervisor Noelia Corzo (SMC), Allison Bettner (FHS), Liliana Mendoza(CFS), LaRay 
Hilt (CASA), Donovan Fones (CFS), Danielle Schaefer (CFS), Vanessa Castillo (CORA), 
Christina Falla (BOS).  

Public Comment/Brown Act – No members of the public requested to comment.   
Introductions – 
Members introduced themselves. 

Community Update: 

Allison said that the Public Health Nurses were now fully staffed and nurses were being certified 
in Self Care. 

Vanessa stated that Crisis Intervention has opened for walk-in appointments. 

LaRay reported that CASA graduated a new class of 8 volunteers.  The next group is a little larger, 
12, and they are all Spanish speaking which will help meet the huge demand in the County. 

Supervisor Corzo gave a report on Board of Supervisors’ actions this past month.  She described 
a new program that will benefit Transition Age Youth and will see if someone is available to speak 
on this issue for the next meeting. 

Prevention Planning –  
Liliana gave an update on the Comprehensive Prevention Planning efforts.  An outreach plan has 
been developed and Probation and AOD will be consulted to make those agencies part of the 
County-wide survey.  The Cross Sector Team is meeting in person on 5/17 and the CCP 
(Comprehensive Prevention Plan) should be developed after that meeting.   
 
After Liliana’s report there was discussion of the planning process. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:32 p.m. 
NEXT MEETING – June 5, 2023 
Jane Smithson, CAPC Coordinator, Phone (650)743-4934; Email: 
jane@sharedvisionconsultants.com 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 


